
Eden Township Board of Trustees Meeting Minutes 

I hereby certify that sufficient funds were on deposit for the payment of the forgoing bills when obligated and funds are now on 

deposit to pay the attached expenditures; ___________________ Steve Little, Fiscal Officer. 

 

______________________        _____________________         ____________________           ______________________ 

Chairman, Ryan C. Bagent                Kenneth E. Hall                         Donald L. Glover                 Fiscal Officer, Steve Little 

 

July 30, 2012 @ 8:00 p.m. 

 

This meeting was called to order in the Eden Community Center by Chairman Ryan Bagent, with 

all present standing to recite the pledge of allegiance. The following Eden Township personnel 

were also present; Trustees Don Glover and Ken Hall  as well as Fiscal Officer Steve Little. 

Eden Township/Stradley Road Resident Jon Goldsberry was also in attendance. Road 

Maintenance Supervisor Ban Baker came in later. A copy of the minutes, a monthly cash journal 

report and; fund, appropriation and revenue status reports were given all trustees. Trustee Glover 

moved to waive the reading of the minutes, Trustee Hall seconded the motion and all voted in 

favor. The minutes were filed for the permanent record. 

 

Public Participation:   Jon Goldsberry asked about the progress on his fence line issue.    

 

Old Business:   In response to Mr. Goldsberry’s request and the counsel of the Licking County 

Prosecutor’s Office the Trustees seat a viewing for August 23, 2012 at 6:30 p.m. The Fiscal 

Officer, Steve Little, was directed to send notices in time to assure adequate notice was given 

and that the procedure outlined by the prosecutor was followed. 

 

New Business:  Oxford Oil has requested to cross Oldaker Road by boring underground. The 

request for the permit was signed by all trustees. A special meeting was set for 6:00 a.m on 

August 8, 2012, the day after the special election to review the outcome and to possibly place the 

fire levy back on the ballot in November if it failed. Notice will be sent to the Newark Advocate 

as required. 

 

Road Report:  Road Maintenance Supervisor, Dan Baker reported the roads would need 

additional asphalt grindings and that paving didn’t start in August due to the June 29 storm. He 

has been patching and clearing brush from the derecho storm that damaged the block building by 

the store. He has been working to complete the brush clearing in time to meet with FEMA 

Representatives on August 3, 2012. The hope is to get disaster money to pay for some clean up. 

Dan advised again that he would be on vacation for two (2) weeks in September.  

 

Trustee Glover moved to pay the bills, Trustee Hall seconded the motion and all voted in favor. 

The attached listing is a true and accurate listing of the bills that were presented to be paid. 

 

Trustee Glover made a motion to adjourn, Trustee Hall seconded the motion and all trustees 

voted in favor. The meeting was adjourned. 
 


